
 

 
Monday 8th July 2024 
 
 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 
End of Term Rewards Trip – Briefing Letter 
 
Following the invitation to attend this year’s end of term reward trip, we would like to update you on 
the final arrangements for the rewards trip to Alton Towers. The information below is in addition to 
the information on the original letter.  
 

 Students need to go straight to the sports hall for 8:10am and no later as we need to register 
students and then get them on to the coaches.  

 Students are allowed to wear non-uniform on the trip. Alton Towers is an outdoor attraction, so 
clothing must be appropriate. Students should have practical clothes, including coats. 

 Students may want to bring some money for food and to purchase gifts. We would recommend 
that this is not a large amount. Pupils in receipt of Free School Meals will be provided with a 
packed lunch from the school canteen. 

 If your child requires medication they must have these with them or they will be unable to go on 
the trip. This will be checked upon students being registered in line with your consent form and 
information on the system. Epipens and inhalers and any other emergency medication will need 
to be carried by the students. Students needing an epipen must be carrying two with them at all 
times. 

 Students will be representing the school and are reminded that their conduct must be exemplary 
while on the trip. Students must ensure they are in a group of 4-6 at all times. Students who 
behave in a dangerous manner, or fall short of expectations, will lose park privileges and will not 
be permitted to explore the park without staff supervision. There may be serious consequences 
in addition to this. 

 
We aim to return to school for 5:30pm.    
 
If you have any questions please send an email to Mandeep.thiara@oldburyacademy.org.uk 

 
Yours faithfully 

 
Miss M Thiara 
Head of Year 9 

 


